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	June 24, 2020


The Honorable President and Members
  of the Baltimore City Council
Attn: Executive Secretary
Room 409, City Hall
100 N. Holliday Street
Baltimore, Maryland 21202

                 Re:	City Council Bill 20-0542 – Commercial Vehicle Parking – Clarification of Scope.

Dear President and City Council Members:

The Law Department has reviewed City Council Bill 20-0542 for form and legal sufficiency.  The bill is for the purpose of clarifying certain exceptions regarding the prohibitions set forth in Article 31, Subtitle 14 {“Transit and Traffic”} on commercial vehicles parking.    

The bill inserts 3 additional exceptions to the commercial vehicle prohibition:  (1) private passenger vehicles, including automobiles, minivans, passenger vans, station wagons and sports utility vehicles;    (2)Pick-Up trucks; or (3) panel-body delivery  trucks with less than 1,500 pounds (3/4 tons) manufacturers rating capacity.   The bill resolves an issue regarding whether smaller vehicles that are used for commercial work and parked at employees’ homes and may also serve as personal vehicles are prohibited by the existing law. These vehicles were not the intended target of the law. The exceptions provided for in this bill will solve this problem.   

The Law Department approves the bill for form and legal sufficiency.

                                                           Very truly yours,

[image: ](For Ashlea Brown)
Ashlea Brown
Assistant Solicitor


cc:  	Dana P. Moore, Acting City Solicitor
	Matthew Stegman, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations
	Elena DiPietro, Chief Solicitor
	Hilary Ruley, Chief Solicitor
	Victor Tervala, Chief Solicitor
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